PROCEDURE FOR CHANGING ESTABLISHED OBJECTIVES

TIME LINES:
If a grade level or subject area wishes to change their established objectives, all aspects of the procedure are to be handed in to the director of student services, prior to Christmas vacation.  Changes will not be considered after this deadline.

CRITERIA:
To have established objectives considered for change, one of the following prerequisites must be met:

1.
Grade-level or subject-area committees wishing to consolidate established objectives to conform with the guidelines established by the Curriculum Coordinating Committee.

2.
New secondary teachers that teach “singleton” courses (teachers that are responsible for a single subject or teach all the sections of a subject), if the new teacher is in disagreement with the scope, sequence, and existing articulation.

3.
Grade-level or subject area committees who wish to revise methods of assessment and/or expectation levels.

4.
Grade-level or subject area committees not meeting one of the preceding prerequisites will be decided on an individual case basis.

FORMAT:
To be considered for change, the following procedures must be followed.  Changes not following procedures will not be considered for change.

1.
Include a general description of the changes proposed and the rationale for these changes.




2.
Provide a list of proposed changes.




3.
Cross-reference changes to established objectives.

4.
If deleting objectives (other than through consolidation), give rationale (material has not been covered at the grade level since last curriculum revision, etc.).  Also, teachers need to consider the deletion’s impact on articulation.

5.
If the changes affect the matching, teachers will provide new information as it appears in the current curriculum guides.

6.
Any changes must have prior approval of the grade-level or subject area committees.

After the formatting guidelines have been fulfilled, the changes will be presented to the subject area curriculum committee at the annual review.  Upon approval of the subject area committee, the changes will be presented to the Curriculum Coordination Committee and the Board of Education for their approval respectively.

